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May 2, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for Council consideration is an ordinance approving the City of Auburn 2001 Comprehensive Water Plan (plan).  Approval of the plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  The plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide water service to current and future populations in the City of Auburn (Auburn) service area and to Auburn’s wholesale customers.

Auburn currently provides water service for approximately 46,000 people in its service area, which includes the city, parts of the Muckleshoot Indian Reservation, urban and rural unincorporated King County, and unincorporated Pierce County.  The service area is a mixture of single-family and multi-family residences, commercial areas, and industries.  In addition, Auburn sells water to three wholesale customers, the City of Algona, Covington Water District, and King County Water District 111.  The contract with the City of Algona is for an uninterruptible supply, while contracts with the other two wholesale customers are both interruptible in the event of Auburn needing the water for its own retail customers.  The retail and wholesale water demand is currently approximately 13 million gallons of water per day (mgd) on an annual average basis, and about 22 mgd during a day of maximum demand.

By 2020, a total of approximately 64,000 people in Auburn’s service area are projected to need water service.  These retail customers, plus Auburn’s wholesale customers, could create a water demand in 2020 approximately one-third greater than current levels if per capita use remains constant.

Auburn obtains its water from two spring sources and nine wells.  The spring sources and two of the well sources are currently chlorinated.  Chlorination equipment is also available at three other wells and corrosion control facilities will provide disinfection capabilities at two additional well sources.  In general, water quality in Auburn is very good, although the city may need to provide additional treatment for arsenic as a result of new federal drinking water standards.

Auburn has water rights, as reduced through an agreement with the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe, equal to 18.28 mgd on an annual average basis and 24.45 mgd on an instantaneous basis.  Given the projected demands, both retail and wholesale, the annual water rights are sufficient through 2020.  The instantaneous rights are sufficient only until about 2005.  The plan states that additional supplies will be needed.  The UTRC, however, disagrees with this conclusion and, instead, recommends an aggressive conservation program and perhaps some additional storage.

The most effective way to reduce water demand is to adopt water rates that value the resource and provide the public with an economic incentive to efficiently use water.  A properly designed inclined-block rate structure can achieve this by charging more per gallon of water used with increasing use.  Unfortunately, Auburn does not have such a rate structure.  Instead, Auburn uses a fixed rate structure in which the cost per gallon of water remains constant regardless of the quantity of water used.  This rate structure is not only an ineffective way to send customers a conservation price signal, but it also seriously hinders Auburn’s ability to implement its planned conservation program.  I strongly encourage Auburn’s elected officials to design and implement an inclined-block rate structure to assist the city in achieving its conservation objectives.

Auburn is proposing a six-year capital program valued at approximately $30,400,000.  The capital program includes water supply improvements, water quality and treatment projects, additional water storage, and distribution system improvements.

The UTRC reviewed and conditionally approved the plan on June 13, 2001.  The conditions of approval, technical changes to the plan, are reflected in the final plan version attached to the proposed ordinance.  Auburn prepared a Determination of Non-significance for the plan on October 31, 2000 in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.  Auburn adopted the plan on December 3, 2001.

I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Bennett, Chair of the UTRC, at (206) 296-1952.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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